

**The Community Voice of Dove Creek
Minutes
Monday, May 21, 2018 – 6:00 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.
Ol' Pinon Building**

Resident Team Members Present

**Cecil Martin
Lois Oliver
Chelsea Garchar**

**Robbie Nelson
Kim Alexander
Ellen Warren**

Staff Present

**Ronda Lancaster, Community Coordinator
Heather Nielson, Community Outreach Coordinator**

AGENDA APPROVAL

**For the Agenda Approval: Motion was made by Lois Oliver. Second was by Cecil Martin.
There was no discussion**

All others voted yes with Kim abstaining.

MEETING MINUTES FROM MAY 7, 2018

Motion was made by Robbie Nelson with the second by Lois Oliver.

There was no discussion. All present voted yes. Kim Alexander abstained.

ASSET MAPPING

Would like to review at a Special Workshop. Team will continue to look at the Asset Mapping information and add to the list. Definitions could be added. This should be on next meeting agenda. Work with Rick Gersch on trails to be added to inventory.

YOUTH GROUP

The Youth Group will be meeting on June 8th at the Community Center. No one has RSVP as of yet. We will continue to reach out for participants.

DRAFT CONTRACT WITH THE COLORADO TRUST

The contract draft was tabled to allow the Resident Team Members to read it and comment. The contract was not received in time for the Resident Team to review the contract. A meeting was set for Tuesday, May 30th to go over the contract.

CRITICAL THINKING

**Critical Thinking – 5 minutes each
Lois, Kim, Cecil, Ellen, Robbie**

Lois reported that the Town of Dove Creek will be having their clean-up days on June 9th. It was first reported as June 2nd but was changed to June 9th. The Town of Dove Creek has decided not to use the money given to them for portable fencing but instead will be using the money for permanent chain link fencing. There was a discussion from CenturyLink concerning the fiber optics. It will be available, but will cost businesses \$700/month.

Kim reported that baseball season has started through the Dove Creek Recreation Department.

Cecil stated that it seemed asset mapping was in reverse and should be directed as an industry to create jobs and to find things that are needed in the area. The area is short on items needed locally. The Don Weber property is for sale next to the Business Park. This is 40 or 50 acres priced where someone from somewhere else can purchase the property and do nothing with it. Cecil wondered if Dove Creek was going to become a bedroom community or try to keep youth people in the community. Cecil would like to know what the priority direction for the Town is. Is it Code Enforcement. Cecil will give Don Weber an update.

Ellen wondered about the 6:00 meeting time. Will it be 5:30 half of the year and 6:00 the other half. Working on new membership. Need to look for 5 additional members that will show up and be able to spread the responsibility. Flower barrels are complete. We also need to brainstorm for a new home for The Community Voice.

Robbie talked about recycling plastics into homes. There has been a trend toward recycling plastics and particularly into homes. Would like to research what is needed to be able to recycle and be able to use plastics for different projects. Would like to think out of the box for industries to the area.

Chelsea Garchar

Gave an update on the Pic -n- Hoe.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 P.M.